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Prayer Letter –  October 2019 

  

October was an exceptionally busy month!  It began with a Marriage Conference for 

my good friend, Pastor Mike Grover in the Tampa area.  Following, I was blessed to 

be able to preach the Missions Conference at my home church, where my son-in-

law, Mike Ramondetta, serves as the pastor.  Immediately after that meeting I left 

for a five-church trip to South Carolina, Maryland, Pennsylvania, New Jersey, and 

Delaware.   

 

Five of the four pastors are young men, pastoring for the first time.  God blessed in 

every church and in every service! 

 

NATIONAL CHURCH PLANTING MONTH – FINANCIAL APPEAL 

 

As mentioned above, when I peached in South Carolina it was to visit one of our 

church planters, Pastor Jamie Weatherford.  Just over six years ago Bro. Jamie 

planted Midway Baptist Church.  In that time, they purchased some eight acres and 

built a very nice building.  We helped them purchase their property and fund their 

building project.  The church is debt-free!  This is an example of how your gifts 

are utilized through our NCPM campaign!  If you have not yet given, please do 

so.  If you have, thank you for enabling us to assist godly, young church planters 

like Pastor Weatherford and his good people! 

 

 
In Him, 

Charles T. Shoemaker 

President 
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